


March 31, 2022
A meeting of the Cranberry - Venango County General Authority was held on March 1, 2022. At noon the meeting was called to order by Mike Deibert.  Members in attendance were Gary Kulling, Rob Eakin, Michael R. Erwin, and Mike Deibert.  Also in attendance were Heather Hepler, Michael D. Erwin and Eric Heil (Cranberry Township), Jim Greenfield (Solicitor), Kyle Schwabenbauer and Josh Kalp (EADS Group).
Gary Kulling made a motion to approve the minutes from February’s meeting, Rob Eakin seconded, all in favor.  Motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS
Jeff Singleton and Jody Stiller, both business owners in the Township, were guests at the meeting.  On Friday, Jeff had a backup of the sewage line in the basement of his building. He found that this issue came from the line from Stiller’s Meats which is tied into his line and also doesn’t have a grease trap. In 2012 Jim Morrison tied the line from his former building (now Stiller’s) to Singleton’s building.  Jody had his line inspected by Mike Grill who told him that he did not need a grease trap. Jim Greenfield advised that it was a civil matter, but Mike offered to put the camera in the line again to look for additional cleanouts since Jim Morrison doesn’t have the schematics from when he originally put in the lines. 
CFA Grant Application
Kyle informed the members of an opportunity for funding to go toward water treatment plant upgrades; deadline to apply is March 15.  Resolution NO 3122-1 states as follows:  
“Be it RESOLVED, that the Cranberry – Venango County General Authority, Venango County, Pennsylvania, hereby requests a Statewide Local Share Assessment grant of $1,000,000 from the Commonwealth Financing Authority to be used for construction of upgrades to the Mall Water Treatment Plant filtration system.
Be it FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Cranberry – Venango County General Authority does hereby designate Mike Deibert, Chairman, and Lawrence Kirwin, Secretary, as the officials to execute all documents and agreements between the Cranberry – Venango County General Authority and the Commonwealth Financing Authority to facilitate and assist in obtaining the requested grant.”
Rob made a motion to approve applying for funding, Mike Erwin seconded, all in favor.  Motion carried.
Entech proposal
We received a proposal from Nicholas Halloran with Entech Professional Services outlining his consulting services and fees.  Tom Stehle is retiring, but will continue work with Entech for a period of time.  Michael R. Erwin suggested we continue with this additional testing as Tom has been an asset to the water department.  Mike made a motion to accept the proposal, Gary Kulling seconded, all in favor.  Motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS
Sewer Agreement
No update.
Mall WTP
Mike Verdi from the management group responded that they are not interested in our proposal.  The condemnation documents need to be filed.  After discussion about property, Josh from EADS is going to provide Jim Greenfield with the location of the wells so he can look into the deeds. Preliminary design is ongoing and the permit application forms are almost completed.  Rob Eakin made a motion to submit Public Water Supply application to DEP once Mike has had a chance to review it; Gary seconded the motion, all in favor.  Motion carried.  The feasibility study and revised cost estimate will be finalized before April’s meeting.
Ranch Street
Before permission can be granted to connect additional properties, EADS Group needs to review the information.
Compliance Reporting
EADS is working on the Chapter 110 reports, due March 31 and the Emergency Response & Off-Site plans which is due April 30.  
Woodland Development
Kyle sent the requirements to Harold Best, but has not heard back.
West Ave Sewer Line Rehabilitation
To be completed when weather cooperates.
Rules & Regs
Jim provided a revised rate schedule.  Members are going to review the Rules & regs. w/ rate schedule and discuss at next month’s meeting.
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Rob made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 2:12, Gary seconded, all in favor.  Motion carried.

Next meeting:  May 3, 2022
Respectfully submitted by:  Heather Hepler



